
WASHINGTON COUNTY
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August 25, 2006

To: Washington County Cities and Special Service Districts

From: Brent Curtis, Planning Manager
Department of Land Use & Transportation

Subject: PROPOSED A-ENGROSSED ORDINANCE NO. 663

A-Engrossed Ordinance No. 663 proposes to make changes to Table 6 of the Functional Classification Element
of the 2020 Transportation Plan.  These changes will clarify Plan language regarding right-of-way needs on two-
lane, urban collector roadways where there is a high likelihood that new development will trigger the need for
future left turn lanes at intersections.

The Board of County Commissioners (Board) ordered changes to Ordinance No. 663 at their August 15, 2006
public hearing.  These changes are incorporated into A-Engrossed Ordinance 663.  The changes set forth in
A-Engrossed Ordinance 663 include a change in the original ordinance language to eliminate ambiguity. The key
changes ordered by the Board will:

1. Clarify that right-of-way on two and three lane urban collectors may be reduced to a minimum of
60 feet and paved width may be reduced to 36 feet when it is reasonably unlikely for a turn lane to be
needed based on anticipated future development and traffic analysis. 

2. Delete conflicting language that was inadvertently included and that incorrectly referenced Table 3 to
provide that the minimum right-of-way would be 74 feet and the minimum paved width would be
50 feet even in cases where a turn lane would not be required.

The Board will hold two public hearings for A-Engrossed Ordinance No. 663 at their regular meetings at
10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, September 5, 2006 and at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 26, 2006.
The public hearings will be held in the Shirley Huffman Auditorium of the Public Services Building, located at
155 North First Avenue in downtown Hillsboro, Oregon.  At the September 26th meeting, the Board may
choose to adopt the ordinance, continue the hearing to a future date, order additional changes, or reject
the ordinance.  Testimony may be provided at the public hearing or it may be submitted in writing prior to
the hearings.

If you would like more information about A-Engrossed Ordinance No. 663, please contact Gregg Leion at
(503) 846-3969, or write to the Planning Division at 155 North First Avenue MS-14, Hillsboro, OR 97124-
3072.  An electronic copy of this ordinance is posted on the County’s Internet site:
www.co.washington.or.us/deptmts/lut/planning/ordhome.htm.
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